FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

  JANUARY, 2006, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 5

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 2

SCHOOLS –  Alton, Benton, Edwardsville, Fairfield, Vandalia

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Edwards, Franklin

II.  WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 3

   PARTICIPANTS – 36
mAGic Dairy Agriscience Kit Workshop, K-4 Teachers, Albion – 26

Organizing FFA Alumni Chapters, Entry Level Teacher’s Class, Springfield – 5

Agricultural Careers Presentation, 11-12 Grade Students, Alton - 5

III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 13
Avian Bird Flu Press Conference with US Secretary Johannes and Senator Talent, St. Louis, MO

IAVAT Professional Development Conference Call 

FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield

St. Louis Agribusiness Club Board Meeting, St. Louis, MO

St. Louis Agribusiness Club Meeting and Luncheon, St. Louis, MO

IAVAT Board of Director’s Meeting, Springfield

IAVAT Section Chairperson’s Meeting, Springfield

Section 21 Agriculture Teachers’ Meeting, Vandalia

Section 23 Agriculture Teachers’ Meeting, Fairfield

Section 24 Agriculture Teachers’ Meeting, Carbondale(at the Farm Bureau Acquaintance Program)

Section 25 Agriculture Teachers’ Meeting, Galatia

FFA Alumni Conference, Springfield

SIUC/Farm Bureau FFA Acquaintance Program, Carbondale

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  1535
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 9

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Prepared for Section Agriculture Teacher Meetings

Prepared for MFE Professional Development Workshops 

Wrote and Sent Thank You Notes to Presenters for MFE

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational and Data Requests

Processed IFGA School Amendments

Prepared Cover Letters for Viticulture Grants

Sent Follow-up Information to ELT Course Participants on Organizing an FFA Alumni

VI.  COMMENTARY

An increased number of FFA members attended the Farm Bureau Acquaintance Program at SIUC.  This activity is a very good partnership of several county farm bureaus, SIUC, and FFA.  I was more impressed by the quality of students attending this activity.  Nearly 100% of teachers attended their winter section meeting.  Great to see their participation.  Resectioning was a heavily discussed topic.  I am concerned that the IAVAT Board has spent this much time with this item.  I am not convinced that resectioning will solve some of the problems that have been discussed.  Odin and Kewanee High Schools have applied for viticulture grants to establish a vineyard on school property close to the agriculture department.

